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Dear Secretary Mattis:
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We write regarding the summit between President Trump and Kim Jong-un, and the
broad framework that was agreed upon for North Korea to give up its nuclear weapons program.
We appreciate the President’s efforts to achieve a diplomatic solution to threats posed by North
Korea’s nuclear program, and we hope that these efforts will lead to a long -term solution and
peace in the Asia-Pacific region.

However, we do request that you provide clarity on the President’s intention to suspend
defensive military exercises with our South Korean allies.

The exercises that the United States conducts with allies and partners on and around the
Korean Peninsula are invaluable tools for maintaining the readiness to respond to potential North
Korean aggression. We are concerned that the decision to suspend military exercises was made
without consulting the government of South Korea and without providing corresponding
guidance to United States Forces Korea, Furthermore, we are concerned that suspending these
exercises could negatively impact the close relationships, readiness, and interoperability forged
between our military forces.

While we hope diplomatic solutions can be found to the situation on the Korean
Peninsula, we trust that you will work to ensure that the readiness and forward posture of our
military forces in the Asia-Pacific region are fully considered before any decisions are

implemented.
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Adam Smith
Ranking Member

Sincerely,
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